Mesa County LEPC Meeting Minutes, February 14, 2013

Call to Order & Introductions

The meeting was called to order by Co-Chair Brandi Manuppella at 12:10 pm. Members in attendance: Brock Curry and Horace Sessions (Cray Valley), Jim Pringle (NWS) Grace Logsdon and Kalanda Isaac (Ute Water), Bryan Adkins and Rex Davison (Enterprise Products), Bill Cort (CAPCO, Inc), Richard Rupp (Palisade Fire), Rich Carter (City of GJ Water), David Reinertsen and Matt Talley (Clifton Water District), Anna Rice (CES), Nathan Harvey (Williams), Bill Arcieri (GJRCC), Frank Cavaliere and Dick Pippenger (Lower Valley FD), Glenn Kiser, Edward Baltzer (Avant Environmental), Charlies Pope (SD51)

Minutes Review & Approval – January's minutes were approved with one change to the Safety Fair schedule (9am-3:30pm).

Treasurer's Report: LEPC's account total is approximately \$2,000. Brandi set up electronic statement delivery so the Secretary/Treasurer and the Co-chairs can have more up-to-date figures.

Mail and Training Announcements – Feb. 19th Co. Pipeline Association will put on a table top exercise involving a school and a gas leak. The exercise is 11am-1pm and all members are invited to attend. On Feb. 20th another exercise will take place at Lower Valley Fire. On Feb. 19th at 8 a.m., a Contractors Emergency Planning Workshop is taking place.

Old Business

Jim Pringle summarized information about this year's Safety Fair and informed LEPC that the Safety Council met their fund raising goal and has enough for this year's fair. http://mesacountysafetycouncil.org/

New Business

Mesa County Safety Fair: Feb. $21 \& 22^{nd}$, 9 a.m. - 3:30 p.m. at the Mesa Mall. Glenn agreed to coordinate LEPC's booth with Cray Valley's assistance in copying material and staffing.

Nominations for Brandi's Co-chair position took place. Horace Sessions and Jeremy Davidson have been nominated. Any other interested people can provide their names before elections at the March meeting.

PRESENTATION: Brandi and Anna Rice presented on the Hwy 141 fuel truck roll-over and fire that occurred on Jan. 25th.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:05 pm.

Next meeting will be Thursday, March 14th at the Red Cross Building.

Submitted by Grace Logsdon